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The Trustees have limited influence over managers' investment practices where assets are held in pooled funds, 

but they encourage their managers to improve their practices where appropriate. 

The Trustees do not take into account any non-financial matters (ie matters relating to ethics and other views of 

members and beneficiaries, rather than considerations of financial risk and return) in the selection, retention and 

realisation of investments. 

7. Voting and engagement

The Trustees recognise their responsibilities as owners of capital, and believe that good stewardship practices, 

including monitoring and engaging with investee companies, and exercising voting rights attaching to 

investments, protect and enhance the long-term value of investments. The Trustees have delegated to their 

investment managers the exercise of rights attaching to investments, including voting rights, and engagement 

with issuers of debt and equity and other relevant persons about relevant matters such as performance, strategy, 

capital structure, management of actual or potential conflicts of interest, risks and ESG considerations. 

The Trustees seek to appoint managers that have strong stewardship policies and processes, reflecting where 

relevant the recommendations of the UK Stewardship Code 2020 issued by the Financial Reporting Council, and 

from time to time the Trustees may review how these are implemented in practice. 

The Trustees do not monitor or engage directly with issuers or other holders of debt or equity. They expect the 

investment managers to do so - in line with the managers' general policies on stewardship, as provided to the 

Trustees from time to time, taking into account the long-term financial interests of the beneficiaries. The Trustees 

expect the managers to communicate their policies on stewardship to them from time to time, and provide them 

with reporting on the results of their engagement and voting activities regularly and at least once a year. The 

Trustees have limited influence over managers' stewardship practices where assets are in pooled funds, but they 

encourage their managers to improve their practices where appropriate. 

The Trustees have selected two priority ESG themes to provide a focus for our monitoring of investment 

managers' voting and engagement activities; namely climate change and biodiversity. We review the themes 

regularly and update them if appropriate. We communicate these stewardship priorities to our managers each 

year. 

If monitoring identifies areas of concern, the Trustees will engage with the relevant manager to encourage 

improvements. 

SIP signed for and on behalf of the Trustees of the Fund: 

Signed: By Edward Levy, Director for The Law Debenture Pension Trust Corporation plc


















